
 

  

House SNAP Proposal Threatens Grave Harm 
to Poor Single Parent Families 

 

 The Republican budget plan1 recently passed by the House on a party line vote would cut 
SNAP (Food Stamps) by $135 billion (almost 18%) over ten years,2 and would apply to SNAP 
the “welfare reform” principles that were applied to cash assistance by the 1996 law that created 
TANF to replace AFDC.3  SNAP now aids 48 million low income persons in 23 million 
households.4  About half these households include minor children, and a substantial majority of 
the households with children are headed by single parents.5   

 Applying “welfare reform” to SNAP would likely lead to huge cuts in SNAP receipt.  
Welfare reform in cash assistance has reduced the number of families receiving cash aid from 
72% of poor families and 79% of eligible families when TANF was created in 1996, to 27% of 
poor families and 32% of eligible families in the most recent year for which these data are 
available.6 

 Due to the cuts in cash assistance, SNAP now aids many more needy families and 
children than TANF does.  In 2011, SNAP aided 9.8 million families with children monthly, 
TANF only 1.9 million.  In that year, 45% of children in single mother families were poor, and 
45% of children in single mother families received SNAP, while only 11% received TANF.7   

 A contraction in SNAP like that in cash assistance could leave millions of parents and 
children with little or nothing for their basic needs.  Due to the decline in cash assistance, the 
number of SNAP recipient families with little or no cash income has soared.  In 2011, 4.5 million 
SNAP  recipient families with children had a cash income less than half the poverty level,8 2.3 
million had a cash income less than one fourth the poverty level, and 1.2 million had no cash 
income.9  It is difficult to see how these families could get by without SNAP. 
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